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Metropolitan King County Council

Regional Water Quality Committee
Staff Report

	Agenda Item No.:
	8
	
	Name:
	Beth Mountsier

	Briefing No.:
	2008-B0209
	
	Date:
	October 1, 2008

	Attending: 
	Gunars Sreibers, Brightwater Project Manager, Wastewater Treatment Division

Pat Tangora, Senior Director, R.W. Beck, Inc.




SUBJECT:  A Briefing on Brightwater progress and the Oversight Management Consultant Report for 2nd Quarter 2008.
SUMMARY: 
The committee will be briefed by the Wastewater Treatment Division project manager for the Brightwater Project regarding progress made since the last briefing at the June 4, 2008 meeting (that followed a tour of the treatment plant site).  
The following progress is summarized from the Oversight Management Consultant’s report:  
· Outfall:  work has proceeded ahead of schedule.  The two outfall pipelines were barged to Point Wells during the first half of September, connected and set in place.  Work is now being completed on-shore and is expected to be closed out in November.

· West Tunnel: The West Tunnel Boring Machine (BT-4) was delivered in July and subsequently assembled.  Jet grouting to stabilize ground conditions commenced and mining was initiated on September 10th.  Through August 2008, mining was about 130 days behind schedule but not on the critical path.
· Central Tunnel: Mining is proceeding with two tunnel boring machines:  one eastbound (BT-2) and one westbound (BT-3).  Both BT-2 and BT-3 are behind schedule.  WTD reports that problems in the slurry separation plant and ground conditions have contributed to the delays.  On BT-2 ground conditions have necessitated “interventions” which require pressurizing the area ahead of the machine with compressed air.  One intervention resulted in air dislodging material that discharged to Horse Creek, causing increased turbidity.  If the Central tunnel continues to experience delays it may put it on the critical path. 
· East Tunnel: Tunneling continues to be behind schedule however the addition of a maintenance shift and weekend work has significantly improved weekly tunneling progress.  WTD has executed a no cost change order with Kiewit that provides additional time (to mid-January 2009) before WTD is contractually required to turn over the portal site to Kiewit for construction of the Influent Pump Station.  With current tunnel production rates – it appears the east tunnel contractor may be able to complete its operations to meet Kiewit’s new start date.
· Treatment Plant:  Hoffman (liquids GC/CM) continues work on the head-works, grit removal system, primary treatment, and foundations for the aeration tanks and membranes.  Work on pipe encasements and concrete coatings is beginning.   Work by Kiewit Pacific (solids contract) continues including concrete work on the digesters, wall forms for the Energy Building, and foundations for the truck load out area.
Representatives of R.W. Beck, the Brightwater Project Oversight Management Consultants will present highlights from their Second Quarter 2008 report (Attachment 1 including the Auditor’s office transmittal letter to the Capital Budget Committee, dated September 17, 2008).
ATTACHMENTS:
1. Auditor’s Office transmittal letter and Brightwater Project Construction Phase Oversight Management Consultant Report (for Quarter Ending June 30, 2008), R.W. Beck, dated September 16, 2008
